# St Mary's Catholic Primary School Newsletter

SURSUM CORDA

May 2023

Dear Parents and Carers.

Welcome back to our newsletters! Now that Mrs Lorys is settled in her new role, we look forward to the return of our monthly newsletters. I would like to draw your attention to our new community shed this month. Brilliantly set up by our PTA members and designed for parents to help themselves to anything they might need for their family. It will be open at the beginning and end of every school day - no need to ask anybody to go in there, just help yourself. Likewise, if you would like to donate any food (tins or packets recommended, not fresh), clothing, toiletries etc. please don't take it to the office, just pop it in the shed yourself whenever you want to.

Best wishes, Miss Teixeira

# Diary Dates



## Nursery



Parent and toddler sessions 25th May 1.30 - 3pm 29th June 1.30 - 3pm



Spaces Available, spread the word!

#### Attendance

Nursery 94.1% Reception 85.6% Class 1 92.4% Class 2 96.0% Class 3 92.5% Class 4 91.9% Class 5 95.8% Class 6 91.4%



Well done to Class 2!

# **GIFT**

Our GIFT team recently visited Penlee Care Home, marking the beginning of the new project which promotes young people's engagement with older people living in care homes across England. It will give both generations the opportunity to come together to share new experiences, learning, stories and laughter.

#### RE

Our new theme is Reconciliation - each year group will try to find an answer to the 'Big question'

EYFS-Is it good to have friends? Y1-Why should we be sorry? Y2- Do we need rules? Y3- What helps me to choose well? Y4- Why are bridge-builders important in life? Y5-How do rules bring freedom?

Y6- Who needs healing?

### PTA

Our new Community shed is now open at drop off and pick up, we have a range of school uniform, books and food. All are welcome, any donations will be gratefully received.

Ice Cream Friday's are back, after school in the playground only 50pl (weather dependent)

#### Sports

Football team - girls finished runners-up, only losing in the final to a golden goal in the Penwith Schools PPE Cup. Boys finished 9th

Athletics - The girls won their section and team finished 4<sup>th</sup> overall in the Penwith Quad Kids Athletic tournament.

The non-competitive team will be competing soon.

Dance - lots of take up for the dance club, which is positive.

Please speak to Mr Cox if there are any other clubs you would like to see here.

